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Statement of the Chairman
Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (ACABQ)

25 November 2013
Human resources management

(ACABQ reports: A/68/601, A/68/580, A/68/615)
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I am pleased to introduce today three reports of the Advisory Committee on human
resource management matters. The first contains the Committee’s comments on the Secretary-
General’s report entitled Mobility: Towards a global, dynamic and adaptable workforce (ACABQ
report: A/68/601). The second responds to the Secretary-General’s proposals concerning
Placement of Umted Nations staff members who have been adversely affected by natural
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position occupancy limits under the refined proposal is hkely to increase the number of

Secretary-General’s report did not, in its view, contain realistic data projections concerning
future mobility trends and the associated cost implications. The Committee believes, therefore,
that a more prudent approach is warranted. Consequently, the Committee recommends adoption
of the alternative proposal, subject to some recommended adaptations.

The Advisory Committee sees merit in the one aspect common to both the refined and
alternative proposals — namely, the proposed establishment of Job Network Boards. The
Committee recognizes that their introduction would change the nature of staffing decisions in a
very fundamental manner. The Commrctee stresses that the authority of each Board needs to be
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alternative solutions for addressing the difficulties identified. The Committee also recommends
that the General Assembly request the Secretary-General to submit a report regarding
developments on this issue, and, if necessary, a new proposal for its consideration at the main
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Committee.

Thank you





